Tunstead and Sco Ruston Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council on Tuesday 21st November 2017

Present:

Nigel Williams (Vice Chair)
NW

Tim Place 


TP

Wendy Atkins


WA

Clive Rich


CR



Neil Coston



NC

Eileen Oliver
(Clerk)
EO

Apologies:

Chris Oakes (Chair)

CO

Tim Gosden

TG

In addition, three residents also attended the meeting together with County Councillor Nigel Dixon and District Councillor Simon Shaw.

Adjournment of the meeting for police, County and District Councillor reports and public participation.

Police report – received post meeting:

PC Gibbs has been following up one report of possible drug use near Coltishall Lane. He has done some speed enforcement on Market Street and Anchor Street due to concerns  raised by local residents and given out some verbal warnings and Traffic Offence Reports. 

District Councillor report:

The appeal for the Beeches Farm planning application is in progress and this matter is now in the hands of the planning inspectorate.

County Councillor report:

The preparation for the 2018/2019 budget is in progress.  The county council will receive a greater share of council tax to fund social care (3%) with a further 1.8% for other services.  

Scottow Enterprise Park has been nominated for an award for growth and innovation by the Local Government Chronicle.

Public Participation:

A resident was unhappy that the oil scheme was not included in the recent newsletter.

New village hall:

Clive Rich gave a presentation on the proposed modular building.

1.
Declarations of interest:


None.

2.
Minutes of the meeting of 19th September:


Agreed and signed as a true record.

3.
Matters arising from these minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda:


3.1
Norfolk Framework Strategy:  NW and CR responded as individuals.


3.2
Application to the British Heart Foundation submitted.


3.3
The VAT claim for the first six months was submitted and payment received.


3.4
Norse strimmed the playing field perimeter after the last meeting.

4.
Finance:


The clerk's finance report was agreed and the following payments approved:



Norse (Grass cutting) £410.46 – VAT £68.43.



BT Pay Phones (Telephone box adoption) £1.00.



Royal British Legion (wreath and donation) £50.00.



Norfolk ALC (Subscription) £158.44.



S R Print (Newsletter) £142.00.



Mazars (External audit) £30.00.



URM (Bottle Bank emptying) £14.00.



Clerk (Salary October/November) £300.00.

5.
Precept 2018/2019:


WA proposed and TP seconded increasing the precept to £5,500.  All councillors 
were in agreement.  This decision is based on 
the forthcoming costs of the TROD, 
village hall, defibrillator and replacement dog waste bins.

6.
Highways matters:


6.1
The SAM2 is proving popular with residents.  The cost of retro fitting the data 

unit will be £350.00.  TP proposed and WA seconded that this should be 


done.  All councillors were in agreement.


6.2
Work has started on the first phase of the new TROD.  Mr Paterson 


(landowner) is cutting the entrance and installing a new bridge over the ditch.  

NW is providing “No Dogs” signs.  Action: NW.



NW and ND discussed the anticipated problems at the Wroxham Barns end 

of the TROD 
where the work is likely to be very costly and cause a road 


closure.  NW and WA will discuss the issue with Mr Russell at Wroxham 


Barns.  Action: NW/WA.


6.3
Flooding:  Anglian Water have painted the hydrants in Fletcher Close.  


Councillor Dixon will raise the problem again with Highways.  There is still a 

problem outside number 4 Anchor Street.  

7.
7.1
No new planning applications have been received.


7.2
A landowner is proposing to build 40 new homes and to provide a new village 

hall and football pitch on land at the junction of Market Street and Tunstead 

Road.  No planning application has been submitted as yet, the parish council 

has been asked to consider the proposal and give an indication of their 


support.  Three councillors voted against the proposal, two were in 


favour and one abstained.

9.

Report of the playing field and village hall committee:



The Craft Fair raised £273.20 and 24 calenders were sold.



The next event will be the Marc James concert on 24th March 2018.

10.

Any other business:


10.1
Clerk to investigate advertising rates in other newsletters.  Action EO.


10.2
The vacancy at the school can be advertised on the website and in the 


newsletter.  Action: CR/EO.


10.3
The proposed cuts to the police service mean that there will no longer be 


PCSOs but the number of PCs will be increased.

11.

Community Defibrillator:



Donations have been received from both the school and the Horse and 


Groom.  The clerk has submitted a funding request to the British Heart 


Foundation and is also investigating the Community Heartbeat Trust, who are 

BT's favoured supplier.  Clerk to circulate details.  Action: EO.

The next meeting of the parish council will take place at 7.30pm on Tuesday 16th of January 2018.

Signed: …...................................................................      Date: ….................................

Chair

